
Governor’s Message 
Dear Zontians, 
 As the time for the holiday season 
approaches, I again marvel at the fleeting of time. 
It seems I just saw many of you at the District 
Conference. Another thought struck me, what is 
the concept of time for women in abusive and 
hopeless situations? Time must move very slowly 
for them; it must seem like their lives are in slow 
motion or even reverse. As our lives whiz by in 
the fast lane, we need to remember the women 
standing on the sidelines and think of the ways 
we can help bring them up to speed. We need to 
make today a time that is livable and tomorrow a 
time that is more than just tolerable, but actually 
hopeful. Make life better for a woman today. 
 The District Conference is now history. It was 
a wonderful Conference. I owe a world of thanks 
to the Zonta Club of Billings, especially Jennifer 
Pinnow, the conference chairman, the District 12 
Board, and our special guest and International 
Representative, Betty Jane Bourdon, Zonta 
International Vice President. There were great 
workshops, fellowship, speakers, and a lot of fun. 
If you were unable to attend, be sure to visit with 
your delegate about the handouts and the 
wonderful time everyone had. At past 
conferences I observed that getting workshop 
results to attendees is always a problem so this 
year a lot of work went into getting the results out 
immediately. That way every Club can get to 
work on these awesome ideas right away. 
 Get that day timer out! Now it is time to talk 
about the upcoming Area Meetings and the 
International Convention. Further in the Outreach 
you will find more on the Area Meeting dates. As 
you have probably guessed our Zonta connection 

to one another is very important and that is one of 
the main reasons to go to Area Meetings, but, of 
course, not the only one. It is a time to learn and 
come away with wonderful ideas about making 
life better for women and making your Club 
better. 
 Speaking of better, what could be better than 
meeting 3,000 Zontians from 67 countries? That 
is the opportunity that will be knocking at your 
door very soon. The opening ceremony for the 
Zonta International Convention in New York 
City is on the Fourth of July. I know that many of 
your clubs have Big Apple funds and that many 
of you are getting excited to go to New York, the 
Big Apple. I know I am. So many of the Zonta 
conventions are far away in foreign lands, which 
is very expensive and very time consuming. We 
are very lucky to have this convention in New 
York, which is so much more doable for many of 
us. Please make plans to attend the Convention in 
New York and make the delegation from District 
12 a very large one. You will gain many friends, 
a lot of Zonta knowledge, and have a very 
wonderful time. Watch for the opportunity to 
register online for both the Convention and the 
hotel. 
 I hope to see all of you at your Area Meeting 
in the spring and the Convention in the summer. 
 Have a wonderful and peaceful holiday 
season. 

As always, yours in Zonta, 
Mary 

Zonta International District 12 Mission Statement 
Zonta District 12’s purpose is to build, develop, and maintain strong clubs 

through support, leadership, and communication in order to further the mission of Zonta International. 
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Remember to submit items for the District 12 
Scrapbook to Julie A. Bradley, District Historian. 
You can contact her at julieqbradley@attbi.com. 



DISTRICT 12 ARCHIVES 
 At the District board meeting in the winter of 2002 
your board gave me permission to investigate the 
placement of the district archives in a safe, clean place 
where they would be accessible to all of us. At that time I 
asked my good friend Elizabeth Clinton, past Area 3 
Director and member of the Zonta Club of Denver, to 
investigate the possibilities in the Denver area. The best 
and most receptive place was determined to be the 
Western History Department of the Denver Public Library. 
They even offered to pick things up! 
 At the recent District Conference in Billings, 
Montana, it was voted by the Conference delegates to 
agree to the archiving of District 12 history. The archives 
will include scrapbooks, plaques, and awards. Some time 
after the first of the year your archives can be found at the 
Denver Public Library. I am very pleased about this 
partnership. 
 Do you or your Club have some thing that should go 
into the district archives? Please remember how important 
our history is to our future Zontians. If you have some 
thing that you believe is pertinent, please feel free to 
contact either your area director or me. 

Governor Mary 
 

TITLE IX 
 As some of you know, I had the privilege of making a 
presentation at the North American Summit in St. Louis 
last summer about the assault on Title IX by the current 
administration. Title IX is the law that allows for equal 
opportunity in education for males and females in all 
publicly funded schools. This law has been in place for 31 
years. We mostly think of Title IX for girls in terms of 
sports, but it actually covers any and all activities. Title IX 
has opened many doors for girls and women. 
 Although it is not followed to the letter of the law 
things are much better than they were 31 years ago when 
the law was passed. When the current administration tried 
to dismantle Title IX, the hot poker was stuck in the 
hornets’ nest. Such uproar was caused that everyone 
involved has backed off calling what was going on a 
“study.” 
 The way I see it now is that our collective job is to 
watch our local schools. By virtue of what has been going 
on Title IX is vulnerable and it is up to us to keep watch. 
If a school is publicly funded, then they must obey the 

law. This means that proportionally girls and boys must 
receive equal opportunity to participate in all activities. 
We must be the guardians of our girls and young women. 

Governor Mary 
 

KLAUSMAN WOMEN IN BUSINESS 
DISTRICT WINNER ANNOUNCED 

 Melissa Zollars, a junior at the University of Northern 
Colorado, has been awarded the $400 District 12 Jane M. 
Klausman Scholarship. Melissa is working toward a 
degree in Finance hoping to obtain a job in the banking 
industry. She just graduated from high school last year but 
has already taken enough college courses to be a junior. 
 She spends her time working 
on local and state political 
campaigns, tutoring, promoting 
campus speakers, participating in 
a Leadership Conference and 
reading to pre-school children. 
She has been honored as the 
Outstanding Business Student and 
is on the Dean's list. 
 Her application was submitted by the Zonta Club of 
Prowers County. [Four members of the Prowers County 
Club are shown below at the District Conference.] 

Jane Page 
 

2004-06 OFFICERS 
 The officers elected to serve District 12 for the 2004-
06 biennium are as follows: 
 Governor Elect, Evelyn Haskell, Laramie 
 Lt. Governor, Beverly Morrow, Cheyenne 
 Treasurer, Denise Luckhurst, Pierre-Fort Pierre 
 Area 1 Director, Priscilla Romkema, Spearfish 
  Vice Area 1 Director, Jane Page, Black Hills 
 Area 2 Director, Linda Bogart, Cheyenne 
  Vice Area 2 Director, Francie Claus, Converse Co. 
 Area 3 Director, Barbara Nelson, Lakewood-Golden 
  Vice Area 3 Director, Julie Bradley, Denver 
 Area 4 Director, Sharon Roggy, Pikes Peak Area 
  Vice Area 4 Director, Susan Miller, Prowers Co. 
 The nominating committee will consist of Chair, Kate 
Brewster, Pikes Peak Area; Elizabeth Clinton, Denver; 
and Stephanie Seymanski, Billings. 

Congratulations! 

NEW WEBSITE FEATURES LAUNCHED 
 On Thursday, November 13, 2003, Zonta International / Zonta International Foundation made changes to the website, although the website address 
remains the same at www.zonta.org. To access Member Resources (including the Zonta Store), you will need to be a Zonta Club member in good standing, 
and on your first visit you will need to "Register." To do this, you will need your Zonta International Member ID number. Your Member ID number can be 
found on your New Member Certificate and on the mailing label of each issue of The Zontian magazine you receive or contact your Club Treasurer for the 
number from your Club Roster. Further details are provided on the First Time Registration page of the website. 
 To verify your active membership, a Member Profile has been created for you from information submitted with your membership dues renewal. 
Initially, it will not be possible for you to correct your Member Profile online; however, it is anticipated that this service will be available to all members 
within 90 days. In the meantime, please continue to notify Headquarters of any changes to your contact information just as you have always done. 



Service Committee Report 
by Kristy Schmitz 

 District 12 presents an annual service award at the 
District Conference. The award consists of the grouping of 
international flags from countries around the world that 
have Zonta Clubs. This award is given to the Club that has 
met the following criteria: 
• Annual report turned in by the due date 
• High percentage of members are involved in the 

service project 
• Service goals are in line with International service 

goals 
• Community service projects that work to continue 

improving the status of women within the community 
• Projects promote Zonta in the community 
• One third of Club service budget is allocated for 

International service 
 As always, Zontians of District 12 have given 
wholeheartedly to your service projects and have been 
generous to your communities in your commitment to 
improving the status of women. Zontians have given with 
time—over 12,520 hours 
reported—you have given with 
f i n an c i a l  s u p p o r t — o v e r 
$201,897 earned in District 12 
—with $54,380 reported given 
to International, and you have 
given with your hearts. I am 
pleased to announce that the 
Zonta Club of Converse County in Douglas, Wyoming 
was presented this award at the District Conference in 
Billings. (See the photo above.) Below is a brief 
description of their projects. 
 “As with many good ideas, the Zonta Club of 
Converse County’s Fall Fashion Show, Luncheon & 
Fundraiser all started from attending District Conference. 
Irma Cross was president in 2000-2001, and she said other 
clubs in the District were holding fashion shows as 
fundraisers and wondered if our Club would be interested. 
Betty Pexton, who at the time, was also a volunteer for 
Helping Hands (a subsidiary of 5 churches now called 
DEMI) had the idea to model donated "slightly used" 
clothing since we did not have a department store in 
Douglas to loan us the clothes as you would in a typical 
fashion show. Used clothing would be gathered from 
Zontians and friends of Zonta (patrons) and be sold at the 
show. Women and children could get something new to 
them for work or play for not more than $4 and a nominal 
fee for a terrific lunch! Any items not sold at the show 
would be given to Helping Hands to then sell in their 
store. Francie Claus was made the chairperson the first 
two years and thought the fundraiser chair position to be 
the perfect method for Zontians to experience the 
leadership role before becoming club president. Typically 
chairpersons for the show are chosen from our Zontians of 

the Year recipients who have already gone above and 
beyond in their duties. Mary Jamieson was our Zontain of 
the Year for 2002-2003 and chair for this year’s show 
which proved to be bigger and more profitable than ever. 
 Can you imagine collecting over 1000 articles of 
clothing or doing the actual cooking for 125? Pat Perrotti 
met the challenge with the clothing and Kay Moore and 
her committee were masters in the kitchen. Depending on 
the recommendation of the fundraising committee, the 
show might have raffles, bake sales, silent auctions, or tag 
sales incorporated to help meet varying goals set. Monies 
have been raised for local scholarships and special 
projects, Helping Hands, and the Zonta International 
Service Fund through the fashion show. Lots of energy, 
creativity, and vision by the Club will keep this recycling 
fundraiser forever popular within the community. 
 While the fashion show is one of our newer projects, 
the Zonta Club of Converse County under the direction of 
Pat Perrotti has served the community for over 12 years 
with the Zonta sponsored community blood drive. This 
drive is held three times a year and collects an estimated 
100 pints with each drive. The Zonta Club of Converse 
County is proud of Pat Perrotti and her dedication to the 
Club and to this cause. Other service projects have 
included the Head Start Easter Egg Hunt, womens baskets 
for the Jubilee House, collecting for the Salvation Army, 
planting yellow roses at various sites in the 
community ,and painting for Habitat for Humanity. 
 It is with great pride and appreciation that the 
Converse County Club accepts the Zonta International 
Flag Service Award. Thank you District 12!” 

—Francie Claus 
 

District Conference Photo Album 



Area 1—busy, busy, busy!!! 
 Area 1 Clubs are busy with projects, club activities, 
and fundraisers. Perhaps one of the busiest Clubs this fall 
has been the Billings Club as they prepared and hosted the 
District 12 Conference. This Club did a wonderful job of 
organizing and welcoming all Zontians to Billings. It was 
a great conference because of their hard work. In addition, 
several Area 1 Clubs helped with different events during 
the Conference, and we thank them for doing such a great 
job. 
 Several of our Area 1 Clubs have major events during 
the Fall season. Black Hills has their Zonta Expo in 
October. Sturgis has their annual pumpkin sale. Glendive 
has a Fall Bazaar the second week of November. The 
Pierre-Fort Pierre Club has their annual Craft Show on 
November 15 and 16. Spearfish has their annual Christmas 
Tree Sale during the week following Thanksgiving. The 
Southern Hills Club will have their Annual Christmas 
Party and White Elephant Sale in December which is 
combined with a membership drive. 
 The Black Hills Club is also working with women in 
Gillette, Wyoming, to form a new club. On November 11, 
several members, along with Bev Morrow, met with some 
of the women to build on what had already been 
accomplished. There is strong enthusiasm in the 
community. If anyone knows of someone the Black Hills 
Club should be contacting in Gillette, please let Jane Page 
know. 

—Nancy Trautman, Area 1 Director 
 
 
 
Area 2 Report—November, 2003 
 Mark your calendars for the Area 2 meeting to be held 
on April 17, 2004, in Cheyenne! Preliminary plans include 
an Area 2 service project and a “President’s Panel” to 
share ideas about committee projects, membership, 
leadership, and more! 
 Congratulations to Zontians from Area 2 that were 
elected to District 12 offices for 2004-2006! 
 Governor—Evelyn Haskell, Laramie 
 Lt Governor—Beverly Morrow, Cheyenne 
 Area 2 Director—Linda Bogart, Cheyenne 
 Area 2 Vice Director—Francie Claus, Converse Co. 
 The workshops at District 12 Conference were 
especially helpful and offered an excellent opportunity to 
brainstorm and share ideas. With laptops on site, each 
workshop generated a written list of ideas. Check with 
your delegates that attended conference for copies of 
workshop notes on these topics: 
 Leadership training 
 Nominating committee 
 UN Day/Zonta Rose Day 

 YWPA/Klausman scholarships 
 Fundraising 
 Service projects 
 Membership 
 An additional handout was provided following the Z 
Club panel discussion as well. 
Club Updates: 
 In October, the Cheyenne Club sponsored the Latina 
Conference at the Governors Mansion. The fabulous 
Antique Show has been scheduled for September 10-11, 
2004. 
 Converse County was honored as the recipient of the 
District 12 Service Award at district conference! 
Congratulations to all of the members of Converse County 
for a job well done! 
 The Fort Collins Club will initiate Club will tour the 
Larimer County Food Bank in November and will collect 
turkeys for delivery to the Food Bank on November 20. 
 The Laramie Club will host their annual fundraiser, 
Holiday Magic Style Show at the Laramie Country Club 
in November. Several new members will be initiated 
before the end of the year. 
 Questions, concerns, or news to share? Contact Sarah 
Bennett, Area 2 Director at: 
 RE/MAX Advanced 
 1018 Centre Avenue 
 Fort Collins, CO 80526 
 sarahbennett@frii.com 
 Cell: 970-227-5027 or Fax: 970-221-5999 

—Sarah Bennett, Area 2 Director 
 
 
 
Happenings from Area 3— 
 Several of the Area 3 Clubs have their major 
fundraisers during the Holidays, and they are very 
successful. The Boulder County Club had its annual Sugar 
Plum Craft Fair on November 1 at the Spice of Life Center 
in Boulder. This is a great fundraiser for them and lots of 
fun for all who attend. The Boulder County Club also sells 
poinsettias and wreaths during the Holidays and the 
Denver II Club sells poinsettias and candy. 
 The Denver Club will have their first International 
Holiday Bazaar next November 5-6. 2004, and would love 
to hear from anyone with ideas on crafts for the booths.  
During the Holidays, the Denver Club volunteers to ring 
bells for the Salvation Army at Park Meadows Mall,  
adopts a family to help them have a happy Holiday, and 
volunteers at the Denver Santa Claus Shop. 
 The Jefferson County Club will again host a Colorado 
Authors’ Luncheon in late March. This successful 
fundraiser features at least three Colorado authors who 

(Continued on page 5) 
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speak at the luncheon, sign their books, and answer 
questions. The luncheon is held at Pinehurst Country Club 
in southwest Denver. Any suggestions for Colorado 
authors would be greatly appreciated! 
 The Lakewood-Golden Club will be hosting the 
Amelia Earhart Dinner on January 28, 2004, at the 
Lakewood Country Club. This annual event is very 
popular since there is lots of socializing, a great speaker, 
and a wonderful silent auction. Each Club has two large 
tables of exciting auction items and money raised goes to 
the local communities. The new Douglas County Club will 
have available some new gift items that they have made—
beautifully wrapped soaps that look and smell heavenly in 
your bath. 
 Plans are now being made for the Area 3 Meeting 
scheduled for April 3, 2004, and hosted by the Boulder 
Foothills Club. This Saturday event will feature a speaker, 
reports from all the Area 3 Clubs, and everyone working 
together on a hands-on project for the local community. 
Great for those Service Hours! 
 The Area 3 Clubs continue to collect used cell phones 
which are re-programmed for the “Call to Protect” 
program and then given to women in abusive situations. 
Each club president seems to have a trunk full of phones 
as we can’t seem to keep up with all the donations! Very 
successful! Area 3 Clubs are also collecting Colorado 
grown seeds to be sent to Afghanistan where their soil is 
very similar to Colorado’s. 
 I am pleased to report that membership in Area 3 
continues to grow! Several clubs have already held 
functions for prospective members, and they are proving 
to be extremely successful. Douglas County has added two 
new members and Boulder County has three new 
members. We hope to continue this growth throughout the 
year! 
 Happy Holidays from Area 3! 

—Kate Linscott, Area 3 Director 
 
 
 
Greetings from Area 4! 
Zonta Club of the Canon City Area 
 Members of the Canon City Club are busy gathering 
toiletries before their December 3 meeting to create 
baskets and bags for delivery to the Rocky Mountain 
Behavioral Center. These baskets of shampoos, perfumes, 
and other “grooming” items will be given to women who 
are leaving the recovery program to help build their self-
esteem. This service project first started two years ago 
after the Center’s director presented a program at one of 
the Club meetings; it has since been adopted as an 
ongoing project. Approximately 30 baskets were given at 
their last donation time, and the Club is looking forward to 
putting together many more to deliver before Christmas. 
 

Zonta Club of the Pikes Peak Area 
 On November 3, a total of 21 people filled Pat 
Kosley’s house to bag 1,500 pounds of nuts into one-
pound plastic bags (all but 100 pounds of the nuts had 
been pre-sold). Twelve club members, three husbands 
(fondly called Zontos), three non-members, and one brave 
young boy took about 1-1/2 hours to get the job done. It 
seemed the more people talked, the faster they bagged, so 
in no time mountains of nuts were displayed all over the 
house. Those members who were present took their nuts 
with them at the end of the work session and distributed 
them over the next few days. This project has been a 
major fundraiser for quite a few years now, but this is the 
first year the profits should reach approximately $2,000. 
Zonta Club of Prowers County 
 Members of the Prowers County Club are gearing up 
to support the annual holiday home tour, which will be 
held the first part of December. Sponsored in collaboration 
with the Daily News newspaper, this tour benefits the 
domestic violence program in Lamar. Five or six 
decorated homes are open to the public, tickets are sold to 
people in the community, and Zontians are stationed at 
each home to supervise the tour with the homeowner, 
collect tickets, or to sell tickets to those people just 
“dropping in.” Club members are hoping enough money 
can be raised at some point to create a safe home for 
women in domestic violence situations and their children. 
Zonta Club of Pueblo 
 At the time of this writing, Pueblo Zontians are 
planning to hold two ZING (Zonta Informational Network 
Gathering) meetings on November 12-13 to introduce 
women in the community to Zonta International. The 
meetings are being held at a lovely Italian restaurant 
where seven women will enjoy dinner and a detailed 
presentation. Governor Mary Benoit, Area Director Kate 
Brewster, Vice Area Director Jo Ann Russ and Vice 
President and Membership Chairman Tamara Muhic are 
on the agenda to talk about the history of the organization, 
structure, committees, International service projects and 
programs, local service projects, and membership 
information. This is an important step to help rebuild their 
club after several years of declining membership. I’d like 
to take this opportunity to thank Tamara for her hard work 
in developing this ZING program and the members for 
their support. You are to be congratulated on your efforts 
to enhance and revitalize your club. 

—Kate Brewster, Area 4 Director 

(Continued from page 4) 

 Area Meeting dates set for the Spring of 2004 are: 
 Area 4 March 27 Canon City 
 Area 3 April 3 Foothills Boulder 
 Area 2 April 17 Cheyenne 
 Area 1 April 24 Southern Black Hills 



 In 1945 representatives from 50 countries at the United Nations Conference prepared the United Charter for the 
International organization that was signed on June 26, 1945. The General Assembly of the United Nations ultimately 
passed a resolution to designate October 24th as United Nations Day and that it be devoted to making known to people 
the achievements of the United Nations. 
 Zonta International is among 3,000 not for profit non-governmental organizations who have been given this special 
designation by the Department of Public Information because they have agreed to have strong informational programs 
on issues of concern to the United Nations, e.g., health, welfare of women, education, trade, and industrialization. 
Zonta International has also agreed to disseminate information to its membership and support the mission of the United 
Nations, through its international service projects in India (promoting the status of women), Afghanistan (health and 
education for women) and Bosnia-Herzegovina (welfare of women). 
 Since 1985, Zonta International has had consultative status with ECOSOC (Economic and Social Council)—one of 
the 6 bodies that carries out the work of the United Nations related to trade, women’s rights, children, health and 
education. Members of Zonta International’s United Nations Committee, attend conferences and sessions at United 
Nations’ sites in Geneva, Vienna, Paris and, of course, at the United Nations’ headquarters in New York City. 
 So how did you club celebrate United Nations’ Day? Perhaps you had a “UN” moment you shared with your 
members, invited a guest speaker from a foreign country, sampled some international food, reviewed press releases 
related to education and health issues affecting women and children in foreign countries, viewed Zonta International 
President Margit Webjörn’s videotape regarding an update of Zonta International’s service projects in India, 
Afghanistan and Bosnia-Herzegovina? 
 The Zonta Club of Denver II was fortunate to have Meena Desai, originally from an area near New Delhi, India, 
and currently residing in Denver. Meena spoke about the immigrant Indian woman in the United States and the creation 
of a local support group in the Denver area to help them adjust to cultural differences. She also shared with us the 
history of SEWA (Self-Employed Women’s Association) registered as a trade union in April 1972. SEWA was born in 
the labor movement with the idea that self-employed women have a right to their wages, decent working conditions and 
protective labor laws. The SEWA Bank was created in 1974 to support the labor movement and provide credit to self 
employed women to sustain their businesses. 
 As the global economy continues to improve and countries form new alliances all over the world, we only need to 
be reminded gently that the United Nations has been instrumental in making this world a better place for all mankind. 
 

CELEBRATION OF UNITED NATIONS DAY 
 

October 24, 2003 
Debbie Hindin-King (dhindin-king@hollandhart.com) 

District 12 UN/International Relations Chair 

WHAT TO DO WITH THOSE CELL PHONES YOUR CLUB COLLECTS 
 To find out where to take donated cell phones, go to www.wirelessfoundation.org. Here you will find information 
by state. 
 Remember this is a District 12 project that takes so little effort and money but goes a long way to improve the 
status of women who need it the most. 

 The two Boulder County Clubs (Zonta Club of Boulder County 
and Zonta Foothills Club of Boulder County) provided the cake 
shown at the right at the Boulder UN Day Celebration entitled Water 
for the World: A Forum. There were over 70 people in attendance. 
The topics included: Water Problems between the US and Mexico; 
Water, Poverty, and Political Instability in South Asia; and Global 
Water Quality Issues. Virginia Schultz, International Committee of 
the Zonta Foothills Club of Boulder County, reports that it was a 
very informative and worthwhile event. 



REGULAR REPORTING OF CURRENT INFORMATION WELCOME 
TO KEEP DISTRICT 12 DIRECTORY INFORMATION UP-TO-DATE 

 The efforts of the Directory Chair continue to be focused on encouraging active Club level reporting of 
members’ information. The continued expansion of the Directory is designed to enable all Zontians in 
District 12 to develop networking contacts. 
 

 Please continue to forward up-to-date information on a regular basis to: 
 Anita M. Odens Zastrow, District 12 Directory Chair 
 PO Box 1005, Pierre, SD 57501-1005 
 605-224-2559 (R)          605-224-7554 (W)          605-224-0282 (Fax) 
 anitazastrow@pie.midco.net                    Anita.Zastrow@sdbar.org 
 

NOTE: It is especially important to provide the most current e-mail addresses so that members can receive 
the District 12 Outreach in a timely manner. 

Report of  the Zonta International Foundation 
 

 In 1984 the Zonta International Foundation was established to administer the service 
programs and projects of Zonta International (ZI). The Foundation is a 501c3 organization, 
established exclusively for charitable purposes. It receives, raises, and invests the funds 
donated by Zonta clubs, individual members, and others. 
 The Foundation Board has seven members, elected for alternating four-year non-renewing 
terms. It elects its officers for two-year terms. 
 District 12 is one of the smallest in membership of the 30 districts of Zonta International. 
For the biennium 2002-2004, through September 30, 2003, total contributions received by the 
Foundation were $1,465,000. District 12 has contributed $59,000+, placing our district 10th in giving to date. 
Included in the $59,000 is $5,300 given by 34 individual Zonta members of District 12. Of the clubs represented 
by these contributions, the Zonta Club of Cheyenne had 8 individual members giving, which is the greatest 
number of the 22 clubs in the District. 
 At the District Conference in Billings, the Zonta International Representative, B.J. Bourdon commented on 
how great it was to visit such a dedicated district. She particularly liked our methods of reporting the dollars given 
with the percent given to Zonta International and the number of service hours we have donated. It is my pleasure 
to represent this great District, and I appreciate all of your hard work in the giving of your time and dollars to your 
communities and to the Zonta World. 
 As a Zonta member concerned with improving the status of women by helping them to find the power, 
freedom, and the right to lead better lives, consider a personal contribution to the Zonta International Foundation 
along with encouraging your club’s contributions. 
 If you have questions, please call me, Jacki Sammons, at 303-424-8367 or e-mail me at jnsamm.msn.com. 

Governor.................................... Mary U. Benoit 
Lieutenant Governor .............Evelyn J. Haskell 
Treasurer ............................... Denise Luckhurst 
Secretary ........................................ Kathy Dean 
Parliamentarian......................... Joanne Herlihy 
 
Area 1 Director ....................... Nancy Trautman 
   Vice Area 1 Director......... Priscilla Romkema 
Area 2 Director ........................... Sarah Bennett 
   Vice Area 2 Director...................Linda Bogart 
Area 3 Director ............................. Kate Linscott 

   Vice Area 3 Director....Barbara Nelson Davis 
Area 4 Director ........................... Kate Brewster 
   Vice Area 4 Director..............Jo Ann C. Russ 
 
Directory / Outreach Editor ...Anita M. Zastrow 
International Relations / UN 
.............................................Debbie Hindin-King 
Public Relations / Historian ....Julie A. Bradley 
Scholarships / Awards+ ............. Jane A. Page 
Service / ZISVAW ...................Kristy K. Schmitz 
Status of Women / Z Club .......Beverly Morrow 

2003-04 Directories are still 
available in either a bound 
booklet or CD format. (The 
CD also contains the District 
12 Manual.) Contact Anita Z. 



CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
 

December 10 Human Right’s Day 
December 11 UNICEF Day 
 
January 11 Amelia Earhart Day 
January 17 Winter Board Meeting, Cheyenne 
January 28 Amelia Earhart Dinner, hosted by Zonta Club of Lakewood-Golden 
 
MARCH Women’s History Month! 
March 8 Zonta Rose Day and International Women’s Day 
March 27 Area 4 Meeting, Canon City 
late March Colorado Authors’ Luncheon, Zonta Club of Jefferson County 
 
April 3 Area 3 Meeting, Foothills Boulder, Denver Area 
April 17 Area 2 Meeting, Cheyenne 
April 24 Area 1 Meeting, Southern Black Hills, Custer 
 
July 3-8, 2004 57th Zonta International Biennial Convention, New York City 

PO Box 1005 
Pierre, SD 57501-1005 

Check out these websites: www.zonta.org    www.un.org 
 www.ZISVAW.org   www.womenact.org 
 www.zontadistrict12.org  www.unifem.undp.org 


